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BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 WELL, I THINK WE'LL CALL THIS MEETING TO ORDER, 

THE CAMP CROFT RESTORATION ADVISORY BOARD.  I 

APPRECIATE ALL THE BOARD MEMBERS COMING.  MR. 

MULLINAX IS OUT OF TOWN, SO HE WON'T BE HERE TODAY.  

HE'S GONE TO CHARLESTON.  WE'VE GOT A NEW MAN FROM 

THE CORPS.  I THINK HIS NAME IS SPENCER.  IF YOU 

WANT TO INTRODUCE YOURSELF AND TELL PEOPLE A LITTLE 

BIT ABOUT YOU. 

BY SPENCER O'NEAL: 

 OKAY.  MY NAME IS SPENCER O'NEAL FROM THE 

HUNTSVILLE CORPS.  I'VE BEEN WORKING ON SOME 

PROJECTS IN THE SOUTH CAROLINA AREA.  I'VE BEEN 

WORKING ON UNEXPLODED ORDNANCE NOW FOR ABOUT FIVE 

YEARS AND HAD TEN YEARS PRIOR TO THAT IN THE 

MILITARY.  I'M FAMILIAR WITH IT A LITTLE BIT, A 

LITTLE BIT MORE THAN I WANT TO BE SOMETIMES, BUT I'M 

FAMILIAR WITH IT A LITTLE BIT.  AND I JUST CAME BACK 

FROM IRAQ, WHICH WAS A PRETTY INTERESTING 15 MONTHS 

OF MY LIFE.  BUT NOW THAT'S OVER AND I'M BACK HERE 

AND I'M AVAILABLE IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING, ANY NEEDS. 
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BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 WELL, THANK YOU, SPENCER.  I SEE 

REPRESENTATIVES FROM THE FORESTRY COMMISSION AND THE 

FIRE DEPARTMENT AT CROFT.  I DON'T SEE ANYONE FROM 

THE SHERIFF'S OFFICE, SO I GUESS WE'LL JUST GO AHEAD 

AND START WITH THE NEW BUSINESS, IF YOU WANT TO, 

SUZY. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 OKAY.  THANK YOU, JIMMY.  I'D LIKE TO REMIND 

EVERYONE TO STATE YOUR NAME WHEN YOU'RE SPEAKING AND 

SPEAK CLEARLY FOR OUR TRANSCRIBER AND TO PLEASE SIGN 

IN AFTER THE MEETING IF YOU HAVEN'T ALREADY.  I'D 

LIKE TO WISH EVERYONE A HAPPY NEW YEAR.   

 WHAT I WOULD LIKE TO DO NOW IS REVIEW OUR 

PROCESS FOR THE SELECTION OF OUR CURRENT R.A.B.  WE 

RECEIVED 12 APPLICATIONS IN RESPONSE TO OUR REQUEST 

FOR INTERESTED MEMBERS SERVING ON THE R.A.B. FOR 

2009.  WE HAD THE NINE OPENINGS PER THE BY-LAWS.  AS 

SUCH, WE THEN COMPRISED, PER THE BY-LAWS, A 

SELECTION PANEL TO REVIEW THOSE 12 APPLICATIONS AND 

THE SELECTION PANEL WAS COMPRISED OF THREE FORMER 
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R.A.B. MEMBERS AND AN INDIVIDUAL WHO IS ROUTINELY AT 

OUR MEETINGS AND HAS DEMONSTRATED HIS INTEREST IN 

THE PROJECT BASED ON THE NUMBER OF YEARS THAT HE HAS 

BEEN IN ATTENDANCE.  SO, A WELL-ROUNDED GROUP OF 

INDIVIDUALS ON OUR SELECTION PANEL.  THEY REVIEWED 

ALL OF THE APPLICATIONS.  THEY THEN MADE THEIR 

RECOMMENDATIONS THAT WENT ON TO THE CORPS OF 

ENGINEERS FOR THE CORPS' CONCURRENCE.  THE CORPS HAS 

CONCURRED ON THE NINE INDIVIDUALS THAT ARE SEATED 

HERE, AND I WOULD LIKE TO GO AHEAD AND INTRODUCE 

EVERYONE.  WE HAVE RONALD CRAWLEY, GARY HAYES, JOHN 

HOLCOMB, BUBBA LITTLEJOHN, FRED MARLER, GEORGE 

MULLINAX, BILL SHOOLBRED, EMILE SPIETH, AND JIMMY 

TOBIAS.  AND I WANT TO THANK EVERYONE'S INTEREST IN 

PARTICIPATING IN OUR MEETINGS, WHETHER YOU'RE 

SERVING ON THE BOARD OR AN ATTENDEE AT OUR MEETING.  

AS YOU ALL ARE AWARE, WHETHER YOU'RE ON THE BOARD OR 

IN THE AUDIENCE, ALL OF OUR MEETINGS ARE DOCUMENTED 

VIA A FORMAL TRANSCRIPT, SO ANY COMMENTS, CONCERNS, 

RECOMMENDATIONS ON EITHER SIDE ARE DOCUMENTED FOR 

ACTION.  SO, AGAIN, THANK YOU, EVERYONE, FOR YOUR 
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PARTICIPATION AND YOUR CONTINUED INTEREST IN THE 

PROJECT.  FOR THE BOARD MEMBERS, JUST TO LET YOU 

KNOW A LITTLE BIT WHAT'S IN FRONT OF YOU, YOU DO 

HAVE NEW INSERTS FOR THE FRONT OF YOUR BINDERS FOR 

2009 AND A LIST OF CONTACT INFORMATION FOR EACH OF 

THE MEMBERS. SO, PLEASE LOOK THROUGH THAT LIST, AND 

IF THERE ARE ANY CORRECTIONS THAT NEED TO BE MADE, 

JUST MARK THOSE UP FOR ME AND I'LL MAKE SURE TO 

CORRECT THAT ACCORDINGLY.   

 AND WITH THAT, WE CAN GO ON TO THE PROJECT 

UPDATE. 

BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 OKAY. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-MCKINNEY: 

 DO YOU WANT ME TO UPDATE? 

BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 OKAY. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-MCKINNEY: 

 OKAY.  I AM ALSO THE TECHNICAL REPRESENTATIVE 

TONIGHT FROM ZAPATA.  OUR PROJECT MANAGER AND 

PROGRAM MANAGER ARE ON OTHER TRAVEL THIS EVENING.  
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SO, I WANTED TO GIVE YOU AN UPDATE ON THE ACTUAL 

PROJECT STATUS.   

 IF YOU RECALL FROM OUR PREVIOUS MEETINGS, TWO 

AREAS WERE GEOPHYSICALLY MAPPED.  THERE WAS A BUFFER 

AREA AROUND THE WEDGEWOOD NEIGHBORHOOD BETWEEN THE 

NEIGHBORHOOD AND THE GOLF COURSE.  AND THEN, ALSO, 

OOU11C, WHICH IS APPROXIMATELY TEN ACRES THAT'S 

ADJACENT TO CEDAR SPRINGS DRIVE BETWEEN HUNTINGTON 

DRIVE AND MCKAY AVENUE.  THE RESULTS OF THAT DIGITAL 

GEOPHYSICAL SURVEY RESULTED IN THOUSANDS OF 

SUBSURFACE METALLIC ANOMALIES.  AND THROUGH 

PROCESSING PROCEDURES AND MATHEMATICAL ALGORITHMS, 

THOSE ANOMALIES WERE THEN REDUCED TO WHICH ONES 

WOULD BE MOST LIKELY TO REPRESENT AN ORDNANCE-LIKE 

ITEM.  BASED UPON WHAT IS THE MOST PROBABLE MUNITION 

IN THOSE TWO RESPECTIVE AREAS, A MARK TWO GRENADE, 

BASED UPON THE USAGE AROUND THE WEDGEWOOD 

NEIGHBORHOOD; AND A RIFLE GRENADE OFF OF CEDAR 

SPRINGS DRIVE.  THE SELECTION FOR THE NEXT PHASE OF 

WORK, WHAT WE WOULD ACTUALLY GO AND DIG AS PART OF 

THE REMOVAL PROCESS, WHICH ANOMALIES ARE TARGETED 
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FOR THAT CLEARANCE HAVE BEEN APPROVED BY THE CORPS 

OF ENGINEERS.  SO, THE NEXT PHASE IS ACTUALLY TO GO 

OUT AND DIG THOSE, AND THAT IS ALL PENDING FUNDING.  

SO WE HAVE A TASK ORDER THAT ALLOWS US TO GO OUT 

THERE AND CONDUCT THAT REMOVAL PHASE, BUT IT IS NOT 

FUNDED AT THIS POINT IN TIME.  BASED UPON THE NUMBER 

OF ANOMALIES WE ANTICIPATE AND THE TEAM SIZES THAT 

WE CAN PUT OUT IN THE FIELD, WE ANTICIPATE ABOUT 

THREE TO FOUR WEEKS IN EACH AREA.   

 NOW, BASED UPON SOME NEW FORMULAS THAT THE 

CORPS OF ENGINEERS AND CALCULATIONS THAT THE CORPS 

HAS DEVELOPED, THE EXCLUSION ZONE OR SAFETY ZONES 

FOR THE AREA AROUND THE ANOMALY WHERE THERE CAN BE 

NO OTHER INDIVIDUALS OR RESIDENTS, IS MUCH SMALLER 

THAN IN YEARS PAST.  THE GOOD PART OF THAT IS IT 

WILL GREATLY MINIMIZE US HAVING TO DO ANY 

EVACUATIONS, IF AT ALL.  SO, THERE SHOULD BE MINIMAL 

TO NO DISRUPTION TO ANY OF THE LOCAL RESIDENTS.  

POSSIBLY A LITTLE BIT OF TRAFFIC CONTROL, BUT THAT'S 

IT.  SO, THE EFFORTS THAT WE USED TO HAVE IN YEARS 

PAST WHERE WE'VE HAD TO EVACUATE SEVERAL HOMES AT A 
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GIVEN TIME WHILE WE ARE DIGGING, BASED UPON THE 

LOCATION OF THE ANOMALIES AND THAT NEW REDUCED 

SAFETY DISTANCE, WILL MINIMIZE THAT IMPACT. 

 SO, AGAIN, THE SCHEDULE NOW TO GET OUT THERE 

AND ACTUALLY DO THAT REMOVAL IN THOSE TWO AREAS IS 

TRULY DEPENDENT UPON THE FUNDING.  SHAWN, I DON'T 

KNOW OR SPENCER, IF YOU MIGHT HAVE AN UPDATE ON THE 

STATUS.   

BY SHAWN BOONE: 

 THERE'S NO FUNDING SCHEDULED FOR THIS FISCAL 

YEAR, WHICH RUNS THROUGH THE END OF SEPTEMBER.  

HOWEVER, THERE IS TALK OF THE STIMULUS PLAN I'M SURE 

YOU'VE ALL HEARD ABOUT ON THE NEWS.  AND WHEN ASKED 

WHETHER WE WANTED FUNDING FOR NOT ONLY CAMP CROFT, 

BUT THE PROGRAM WITH F.U.D.S. IN GENERAL, WE, OF 

COURSE, SAID YES.  AND SO, WE'RE WAITING TO HEAR THE 

DETAILS ON WHAT COMES OUT IN THE BILL.   

BY SUZY CANTOR-MCKINNEY: 

 SO, WITH THAT SAID, CORRECT --- 

BY SHAWN BOONE: 

 WE HAVE A FIRM MAYBE. 
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BY SUZY CANTOR-MCKINNEY: 

 A FIRM MAYBE, AND RIGHT NOW, WE DO NOT HAVE 

FIELD WORK SCHEDULED IN THE NEAR FUTURE.  OBVIOUSLY, 

WITH THE GOLF COURSE BEING ADJACENT TO THESE AREAS, 

THERE WOULD BE A SIGNIFICANT AMOUNT OF COORDINATION 

TO MINIMIZE THE IMPACT TO THAT OPERATION, AS WELL.  

AS A REMINDER, THOUGH, ANYTHING THAT MIGHT BE FOUND 

OR ANY SUSPECT ITEMS, OUR PROCEDURE IS STILL, AS 

ALWAYS, TO CALL 911 FOR IMMEDIATE RESPONSE TO ANY 

SUSPECT ITEMS. 

BY GARY HAYES: 

 SO, THESE ARE TWO DIFFERENT CONTRACTS? 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 ONE TASK ORDER UNDER AN EXISTING TASK ORDER 

UNDER A CONTRACT. 

BY GARY HAYES: 

 AND EACH ONE WILL TAKE TWO OR THREE -- THREE TO 

FOUR WEEKS? 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 EACH AREA WITHIN THAT ONE TASK ORDER WOULD TAKE 

THREE TO FOUR WEEKS, DEPENDING UPON OUR TEAM SIZE 
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AND HOW QUICKLY WE CAN GO THROUGH. 

BY GARY HAYES: 

 OKAY.  IS THERE A FIRM PRICE ON THESE? 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 NO.  WE HAVE PROPOSED TO THE CORPS, BASED UPON 

THE ANOMALIES THAT WERE SELECTED FOR EXCAVATION, A 

COST THAT IT WOULD TAKE, AND UNTIL THE FUNDING IS 

AVAILABLE, THEN THAT FIXED AMOUNT WOULD BE 

NEGOTIATED.  SO, WE'RE STILL IN THAT PROCESS. 

BY GARY HAYES: 

 THAT'S FOR EACH ONE, OR IS THAT FOR THE --- 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 IT'S FOR EACH AREA.  IT'S FOR THE REMAINDER OF 

OOU3 AND OOU11 --- 

BY GARY HAYES: 

 SO, IF YOU CAN GET MONEY FOR ONE AREA, YOU CAN 

GO AHEAD AND DO THAT AREA --- 

BY SHAWN BOONE: 

 THAT'S CORRECT. 

BY SPENCER O'NEAL: 

 CORRECT. 
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BY GARY HAYES: 

 AND THEN, IF MONEY -- IN OTHER WORDS, IF MONEY 

COMES IN FOR BOTH, YOU CAN DO BOTH? 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 RIGHT. 

BY SPENCER O'NEAL: 

 CORRECT. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 RIGHT. 

BY GARY HAYES: 

 BUT THERE'S NOT A SET AMOUNT OF MONEY.  IS 

THERE -- WHAT'S THE PEAK TO DO ONE? 

BY SHAWN BOONE: 

 WHAT HAS BEEN NEGOTIATED IS THE NUMBER OF 

ANOMALIES THAT THEY WILL EXCAVATE.  THEY'VE ALREADY 

LOOKED AT THE GEOPHYSICAL DATA THAT THEY'VE 

COLLECTED.  AND SO, WHAT WE'RE WAITING ON IS -- WHEN 

WE GET FUNDING, THEN WE'LL NEGOTIATE THE PRICE FOR 

EXCAVATING THAT NUMBER OF ANOMALIES.  IT'S DIFFICULT 

TO NEGOTIATE A CONTRACT, BEING THAT YOU DON'T KNOW 

WHEN THE WORK WILL ACTUALLY BE DONE, AND WE ALL KNOW 
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PRICES CHANGE FOR ALL KINDS OF THINGS.  SO, IT'S 

HARD TO HOLD A CONTRACTOR OR THE GOVERNMENT 

RESPONSIBLE FOR SOMETHING THAT'S BEEN NEGOTIATED 

YEARS IN THE PAST OR THAT MIGHT TAKE PLACE YEARS IN 

THE FUTURE. 

BY GARY HAYES: 

 DO YOU HAVE A NUMBER OF ANOMALIES FOR EACH 

AREA? 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 YES. 

BY SPENCER O'NEAL: 

 YES, WE DO. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 BASED UPON THE NUMBERS THAT JEFF SCHWAM, OUR 

PROJECT MANAGER, HAD PROVIDED ME THIS EVENING, IT'S 

ESTIMATED AT 4,865 ANOMALIES IN OOU3, WHICH IS THE 

BUFFER AREA BETWEEN THE RESIDENTS AND THE GOLF 

COURSE AND INTO A LITTLE BIT OF THE GOLF COURSE 

PROPERTY.  AND APPROXIMATELY 2,000 ANOMALIES IN 11C, 

WHICH IS THE AREA OFF OF CEDAR SPRINGS DRIVE.  AND 

OUR PRODUCTION RATE RIGHT NOW, AND IT, AGAIN, 
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DEPENDS ON THE WEATHER EXTREMES AND THE AMOUNT OF 

VEGETATION THAT HAS SINCE GROWN BACK FROM THE 

INVESTIGATION, OUR PRODUCTION RATE IS APPROXIMATELY 

75 DIGS PER TEAM PER DAY.  SO, IF YOU HAVE MULTIPLE 

TEAMS OUT THERE, YOU CAN DIG A COUPLE HUNDRED 

ANOMALIES A DAY AND EVALUATE THEM AS FAR AS WHETHER 

THEY'RE HAZARDOUS OR NOT, TRANSPORT THEM OFF AS 

SCRAP OR DO THE DEMOLITION IF THEY'RE LIVE.   

BY BILL SHOOLBRED: 

 BUT YOU SAID YOU WOULDN'T HAVE TO EXCAVATE ALL 

OF THOSE ANOMALIES.  YOU WERE --- 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 THOSE ARE THE ONES THAT HAVE BEEN TARGETED FOR 

EXCAVATION. 

BY BILL SHOOLBRED: 

 OKAY.   

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 THAT'S KIND OF THE DOWN SELECTED LIST.  ANY 

OTHER QUESTIONS? 

BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 OKAY.  I BELIEVE WE'LL MOVE ON.  I DON'T THINK 
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WE HAVE A REPRESENTATIVE OF THE SHERIFF'S DEPARTMENT 

HERE, DO WE? 

BY GARY HAYES: 

 I TALKED TO DAYS LAST WEEK AND HE SAID HE WAS 

GOING TO BE HERE.  SOMETHING MUST HAVE CAME UP. 

BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 OKAY.  WELL, IF HE SHOWS UP, WE'LL BRING HIM 

IN.  SO, WE'LL JUST MOVE RIGHT ON ALONG NOW TO THE 

CERTIFICATES OF APPRECIATION. 

BY SHAWN BOONE: 

 WE MARKED A MILESTONE TONIGHT.  WE HAVE A NEW 

R.A.B. IN PLACE.  AND WE'RE ALSO MARKING THE END OF 

THE OLD R.A.B.  YOU KNOW, WHEN PEOPLE ASK ME WHAT I 

DO WITH THE CORPS OF ENGINEERS, I, OF COURSE, HAVE 

TO EXPLAIN WHAT A F.U.D.S. IS AND THEN I HAVE TO 

EXPLAIN ALL THE RELEVANT ENVIRONMENTAL LAWS, WHICH 

TAKES ME HOURS AND HOURS.  BUT YOU KNOW, ONE POINT I 

ALWAYS LIKE TO BRING PEOPLE BACK TO IS THAT ALL THE 

WORK WE DO AND ALL THE MONEY WE SPEND AND ALL THE 

LAWS THAT PERTAIN TO IT ARE ALL ABOUT THE PEOPLE WHO 

LIVE AND WORK IN THE AREA OF THE PROJECT.  AND THIS 
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BOARD IS WHERE THE RUBBER HITS THE ROAD.  YOU KNOW, 

I'M IN MY OFFICE IN CHARLESTON DOING ACCOUNTING OR 

CONTRACT STUFF.  YOU KNOW, I'M VERY INSULATED.  AND 

THE BOARD HERE, THE ADVISORY BOARD IS THE WHEELS ON 

THE GROUND.  SO, I'D LIKE TO THANK THE OLD BOARD, 

AND WE HAVE A CERTIFICATE FOR EACH ONE OF THE 

MEMBERS THAT SERVED AND WE ALSO HAVE A CERTIFICATE 

FOR THE ONES WHO HELPED US PICK THIS NEW, SHINY NEW 

BOARD.  SO, I'M JUST GOING TO READ THE NAMES OUT.  I 

WON'T EMBARRASS ANYBODY BY MAKING THEM PARADE PAST 

OR ANYTHING.  SO, OF COURSE, THERE'S OUR CHAIRMAN, 

JIMMY TOBIAS.  LET ME SEE.  THERE'S BILL SHOOLBRED, 

FRED MARLER, NICK LANE, JOHN HOLCOMB, GARY HAYES, 

CRIS CRISSINGER, DICKIE CORBIN, LARRY COOPER, EMIL 

SPIETH, GEORGE MULLINAX, WILLIAM LITTLEJOHN (ALSO 

KNOWN AS BUBBA LITTLEJOHN), CURTIS SMITH, GLENN 

BOUGHMAN, DONALD GIBSON, AND ROBIN ZIMMERMAN.  THANK 

YOU ALL VERY MUCH.  IF YOU'RE HERE, THANK YOU.   

BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 ALL RIGHT.  I GUESS WE'LL TAKE UP OLD BUSINESS 

NOW.   
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BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 AND UPON MY REVIEW OF THE TRANSCRIPTS FROM OUR 

LAST MEETING, I DID NOT NOTE ANY OPEN OR OLD 

BUSINESS THAT NEEDED TO BE ADDRESSED.  DOES THE 

BOARD HAVE ANY BUSINESS FOR THIS EVENING?   

BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 I DON'T BELIEVE SO.   

BY GARY HAYES: 

 WELL, LET'S SAY WHO WAS ON THE SELECTION 

COMMITTEE. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 YES.  THE SELECTION COMMITTEE WAS -- AGAIN, IT 

WAS THREE FORMER R.A.B. MEMBERS, CURTIS SMITH, DON 

GIBSON, AND GLENN BOUGHMAN, AND ROBIN ZIMMERMAN. 

BY GARY HAYES: 

 WELL, GIBSON WAS ON THE BOARD.   

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 BUT HE DID NOT APPLY FOR THIS BOARD.  THE THREE 

FORMER BOARD MEMBERS DID NOT APPLY FOR -- TO SIT ON 

THIS TERM. 

BY GARY HAYES: 
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 SO, A MEMBER OF THE BOARD IS SELECTING THE NEW 

BOARD. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 AND AN ATTENDEE, A REGULAR MEETING ATTENDEE.   

BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 ALL RIGHT.  DO WE HAVE ANY NEW BUSINESS TOPICS? 

OKAY.  AND THEN, I'M GOING TO LET THE PUBLIC ASK A 

FEW QUESTIONS, IF ANYONE CARES TO.  EDWIN, YOU GOT 

ANY QUESTIONS? 

BY EDWIN HOLT: 

 OKAY, I'VE GOT A QUESTION.  YOU TALK ABOUT THE 

BUFFER AROUND THE GOLF COURSE. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 UH-HUH. 

BY EDWIN HOLT: 

 WHAT IS THE BUFFER AROUND THE GOLF COURSE? 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 AND IT MAY ACTUALLY --- 

BY EDWIN HOLT: 

 CONSIDERING THE GOLF COURSE RUNS INTO MY BACK 

YARD --- 
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BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 WELL --- 

BY EDWIN HOLT: 

 WHERE DOES THE BUFFER START? 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 AND THAT'S A GOOD QUESTION, AND I USE THAT TERM 

ACTUALLY LOOSELY.  IT'S PART -- SOME OF THEM ARE 

RESIDENTIAL PROPERTIES AND SOME OF IT IS THE GOLF 

COURSE PROPERTY.  IT'S THAT AREA WHERE ACTUALLY A 

LOT OF THOSE PROPERTIES MEET. 

BY EDWIN HOLT: 

 JUST MEET, YES. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 SO, IT'S EITHER OWNED BY THE GOLF COURSE OR A 

PRIVATE RESIDENT. 

BY EDWIN HOLT: 

 WELL, ARE WE TALKING FOOTAGE, DEPTH OR WHAT IS 

THE DIMENSION, I GUESS, OR IS THERE A BUFFER? 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 WE'VE GOT A SCHEMATIC ON HERE.  IT'S THE PINK 

AND THE BLUE AREA.  AND IT TRULY IS AN IRREGULAR 
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SHAPE, BASED UPON AREAS THAT WERE EITHER PRIOR -- 

INVESTIGATED UNDER PRIOR ACTIONS OR WHERE WE 

ANTICIPATE THERE TO HAVE BEEN AN IMPACT.  FORMER USE 

IN THIS AREA, THIS WOULD HAVE BEEN THE GRENADE 

COURT, SO USE OF GRENADES.  AND SO, YOU CAN SEE, 

IT'S NOT A STRAIGHT, DELINEATED BUFFER.  IF I 

RECALL, I THINK MOST OF IT IS ACTUALLY GOLF COURSE 

OWNED.  AND WE WILL OBVIOUSLY COORDINATE WITH THE 

GOLF COURSE AND ANY OF THE RESIDENCES THAT ACTUALLY 

HAVE ANOMALIES STILL ON THE FRINGES ON THEIR 

PROPERTY TO COORDINATE TO MINIMIZE IMPACT AND LET 

YOU KNOW WHEN WE'RE OUT THERE.   

BY THE COURT REPORTER: 

 I'M SORRY.  WHAT WAS YOUR NAME? 

BY EDWIN HOLT: 

 ED HOLT. 

BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 ANY MORE QUESTIONS?  BRAD FROM THE FORESTRY 

COMMISSION, HAVE YOU GOT ANY? 

BY BRAD BRAMLETT: 

 NO, WE'RE JUST KIND OF STILL IN A HOLDING 
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PATTERN, WORKING WITH THE STATE PARKS.  WE DID -- 

TIME KIND OF PASSES.  IT'S BEEN PROBABLY THREE OR 

FOUR MONTHS, I GUESS.  WE HAD -- OUR COLUMBIA LEVEL 

PEOPLE MET WITH THE STATE PARKS COLUMBIA LEVEL 

PEOPLE AND WE'RE WORKING ON SOME AREAS OF CONCERN 

FOR THEM.  AND THE NEXT STAGE IS JOHN AND I ARE 

GOING TO MEET WITH THE THREE FIRE DEPARTMENT 

DISTRICTS THAT COVER THAT AREA, THE CHIEFS, AND KIND 

OF TALK ABOUT WHAT OUR RESPONSE IS GOING TO BE TO 

THOSE AREAS.  AND WE'RE STILL WORKING REAL CLOSE 

WITH THE SPARTANBURG SHERIFF'S DEPARTMENT ON THINGS 

LIKE THAT, TOO.  SO, RIGHT NOW, NOTHING REALLY 

SPECIFIC GOING ON.  I'M SURE WE'LL BE DOING SOME 

MORE ONCE WE GET SOME THINGS GOING AND GET BACK WITH 

THE BOARD HERE AND GIVE YOU A BETTER IDEA OF WHAT'S 

GOING ON. 

BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 OKAY.  WHAT ABOUT CROFT FIRE DEPARTMENT?  HAVE 

Y'ALL HAD ANY CALLS FOR ORDNANCES HERE IN THE LAST 

THREE MONTHS? 

BY ROY WHITE: 
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 NOT REALLY, NOT THAT I'VE HEARD. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 AND YOUR NAME, PLEASE?   

BY ROY WHITE: 

 ROY WHITE. 

BY JIMMY TOBIAS: 

 WELL, IF THERE'S NO OTHER BUSINESS, WE'RE GOING 

TO ADJOURN THIS MEETING.   

BY GARY HAYES: 

 I MAKE A MOTION TO ADJOURN. 

BY BUBBA LITTLEJOHN: 

 SECOND. 

BY SUZY CANTOR-McKINNEY: 

 AND HOPEFULLY, WE'LL MEET AGAIN IN THE SPRING.  

THANK YOU. 

(THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 6:51 P.M.) 
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